
 

June 9, 2021 

Via Electronic Mail – hhawley@pa.gov 

Harmonie Hawley, PE 
Environmental Engineer 
Bureau of Clean Water 
Pennsylvania Department of Environmental 
Protection  
Southeast Regional Office 
2 East Main Street 
Norristown, PA 19401 

Re:      Wetland B71 (Briar Rd) Temporary Discharge Approval – Request for Modification 
Project Name: PA Pipeline Project/ Mariner East 2 
West Whiteland Township and Chester County 

Dear Ms. Hawley, 

Sunoco Pipeline LP (“SPLP”) is requesting a modification to the May 6, 2021 Wetland 
B71 (Briar Rd.) Temporary Discharge located in in West Whiteland Township, Chester County 
(the “Wetland Bore”).  In accordance with the approved permit, SPLP is required to notify the 
Department of Environmental Protection (DEP) Southeast Regional Office’s Permits Section 
prior to proposing or implementing any changes in the Proposed Project.   

As such, SPLP is requesting modifications to the approved permit which include 
additional pretreatment of the pumped water while actively boring as well as an option to 
discharge to the sanitary sewer system located in proximity. 

The additional pretreatment of the pumped water while actively boring is proposed to 
address heavier loading of solids suspended in the raw water as the bore advances and subsurface 
conditions change. (i.e. transitioning from rock to soil) During active drilling, the pumped raw 
water will be passed through two over/under weir tanks in parallel to remove heavier solids prior 
to the introduction of the water treatment chemicals.  During times when the bore is inactive, the 
system will be operated as it is currently permitted. An updated process flow diagram can be 
found in Attachment A.  

The option to discharge to the sanitary sewer system has been further evaluated in 
coordination with West Whiteland Township and Delaware Area Regional Authority (DARA) 
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since initial submission of the temporary discharge permit request.  This option is proposed to 
provide an alternate discharge only to be used during existing filtration system 
downtime/maintenance and as a contingency in order to maintain water levels in the excavation 
at WB-71.  A tee will be installed in the existing piping from the sand filters to allow flows to be 
directed and discharged to the existing manhole located approximately 100 ft northwest of the 
dewatering area as shown on the E&S Plan sheet found in Attachment B.  A copy of the 
approved permit acknowledged by West Whiteland Township and DARA can be found in 
Attachment C.      

If you have any questions or need additional information regarding this supplemental 
response and the enclosed documents, please contact me at (570) 505-3740 or via email at 
Nick.Bryan@EnergyTransfer.com. 

Thank you, 

__________________________ 
Nicholas J. Bryan, P.L.S 
Sr. Director – E&C Environmental 
Energy Transfer 

Attachments 

Cc:   Patrick Patterson (via email) 
John Hohenstein (via email) 
Robert Bauer (via email) 
Thomas Magge (via email) 
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Attachment A - Flow Diagram 
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Attachment B - Site Plan
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Attachment C - DARA  Permit
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